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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1312


	Bill #:
	HB 304


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Civil liability for emergency care


	Sponsor:
	Representative Tim Moore


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Emergency responders


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 304 amends KRS 411.148 to expand the exemption of liability for civil damages to all people who administer emergency care or treatment at the scene of an emergency. The exemption only applies to treatment that occurs outside of a hospital, doctor’s office, or other place having proper medical equipment and that is performed without willful or wanton misconduct. As a result, HB 304 would effectively raise the standard of liability from negligence to willful and wanton misconduct as it relates to providing emergency care and treatment. 

HB 304 also repeals KRS 311A.150 which relates to the privileges and immunities of paramedics and first responders. Under that statute, paramedics and first responders were afforded the same exemptions from civil damages as physicians, registered or practical nurses, emergency medical technicians, and others identified under KRS 411.148. 

By broadening eligibility for exemption from civil damages to all persons, HB 304 automatically includes paramedics and first responders. 

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of the bill on local governments is an expected minimal decrease in expenditures. State law currently exempts a limited number of professionals, who administer emergency care or treatment, including emergency medical technicians, paramedics, and first responders, from liability.  HB 304 would extend that exemption to all people, which would include firefighters and other local government emergency response personnel. Consequently, liability insurance premiums and direct payments related to civil damages could decrease for local governments.

	Data Source(s):
	LRC staff; Kentucky League of Cities
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